
 
 Ladies Section 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Held on Tuesday 25th February 2025 

Present 

Gill Kendall (Lady Captain), Sue Tate, Heather Smith, Julie Steel, Julie Kelly, Tina Hutchings, 

Pamela Hulmes, Mel Bradbury 

Apologies 

Isobel Wright, Maxine Bailey 

Minutes 

The Minutes  of the Meeting held on Tuesday 7th January 2025 were proposed as being a true record by Gill 

Kendall and seconded by Julie Steel 

Matters Arising 

No Matters Arising 

Lady Captain’s Report 

As this was Lady Captains first month there was nothing as yet to report. 

Secretary’s Report 

Following the end of Val Chapman’s term of office Julie Steel has joined the Committee as Secretary. 

Val has offered to become the club’s representative for Yorkshire Ladies’ County Golf Association.  She is due 

to attend the Delegate meeting at Pike Hills on 17th March 2025. 

Treasurer's Report 

Treasurer's Report to 20.02.2025 

 

Community Account​ ​ ​ £   219.57 

Savings Account​ ​ ​    4014.60 

Cash Tin​ ​ ​ ​          8.00 



 

Total​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ £ 4242.17 

 

Less: 

Locker Room Fund​ ​ ​ £    596.35 

Lady Captain’s Charity​ ​ ​ - 

 

Total​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ £   596.35 

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ________ 

Total​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ £3645.82 

 

Notes:- 

Locker Room Fund: Notice boards expenditure £231.77 with another invoice to come 

 

Our income is made up from:- 

●​ Competition entries 

●​ Profit from Exchange Day 

●​ The sale rail 

●​ 50% of Lady Captain’s Dance profit 

●​ Santa Sunday 

Santa Sunday 2024 made a profit of £645.01.  All of Past Lady Captain’s MDNA money has been 

paid to the charity. 

 

Competitions Report 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

 

Handicap Secretary’s Report 

All competitions are now on How Did I Do apart from Championship Day and a possible 9 hole competition for 

the Grandmothers Trophy on the 15th July. 

 

New Ladies to Golf Report 

 

Nothing to Report, Taster Session due to take place on 16th March 2025. 

 

Junior’s Report 

 

Our winter break is nearly finished, we start again on 1st March and have 4 Junior sessions.  We 

have places left in our afternoon slots. 

 

We have a new junior organiser starting once the necessary DBS checks have been confirmed.  

 

Item Discussed 

●​ Picture Framing of the past and present Lady Captains in the Locker Room, it was made 

aware to us that Elaine Norman from the Bridge Club has indicated that they are kindly 

willing to donate £500 towards the reframing of these photos. Hazel Cushing is going to 

provide us with quotes from framers before we make the decision as to which we are 

reframing and which we are touching up and re hanging in a different place. To discuss 

further at the next meeting. 



●​ Brough Team - Alistair Burns, Mel Bradbury (in place of Lady Captain) Pamela Hulmes and 

Pamela Long are to represent the club in this game on 25th April. 

●​ Tuesday Tee Times, the decision was made to reduce the hours in the months of November, 

December, January and the first 2 weeks of February to 10 - 11.22 to facilitate more 

members being able to play when these slots are otherwise left unused. 

●​ Flowers for the Presentation Table, it was decided that these were no longer required and 

an unnecessary expense for the Ladies section. 

●​ 125 Years in Golf, There is a competition in Huddersfield on the 14th August to celebrate 

125 years in golf, details in the ladies locker room.  Possibility of us holding an competition 

on the 17th June with tea etc after.  Lady Captain to make further enquiries re catering 

etc 

●​ Ladies Cards, due to GDPR it is no longer acceptable to send a group signed card out to 

members.  Lady Captain to continue sending one on behalf of all ladies if she is made 

aware of any illness or significant birthday celebrations. 

 

 

Any Other Business 

 

●​ Yorkshire Ladies Delegates Day 17th March, volunteers needed to help in the morning  with 

drinks etc. 

 

 

Date of next meeting -  

 

Tuesday 25th March at 3.00 p.m. 

 

 

Actions:- 

●​ Julie to write letter to Alistair informing him of the changes to Tee Times 

●​ Hazel Cushing to provide quotes for re-framing photos 

●​ Lady Captain to speak to catering re food after proposed competition on 17th June for 

125 years of golf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Lady Captain Signature  Date of approval 

 
 


